
MINUTES OF THE 
MENDHAM BOROUGH BOARD OF HEALTH 

March 6, 2019 
 

CALL TO ORDER: 
The regular meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of Mendham was called to order at the 
Bowers Building at 7:00 pm. 
 
STATEMENT OF ADEQUATE NOTICE: 
“Adequate notice of this meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of Mendham was posted on 
the Phoenix House bulletin board and Bowers Building bulletin board, Star Ledger and Daily Record.  
No requests for mailing have been received.” 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
 Helen Cleary – Present   Penny Andrus-Present   
 Maureen Walker – Present  Nathalie Masse – Absent 
 Vanessa Freire – Present  Laura Montenegro, Alt. 1 – Absent 
 Nancy Rodrigues- Present  Melissa Young, Alt. 2, Present 
      Steve Andrew- Council Liaison -Present  
      Karen Orgera, Secretary- Present 
  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Mrs. Cleary made a motion to approve the minutes for the February 6, 2019 meeting.  Mrs.  
Walker seconded the motion.   

 
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH OFFICER’S REPORT AND HEALTH EDUCATION REPORT: 
 

Ms. Freire distributed and reviewed the Health Officer’s Report for the month of February 
2019.  A copy is on file in the Board of Health Office.  
 
Ms. Freire also distributed the Health Education and Youth Services report. This report talks 
about programs offered.   A copy is on file in the Board of Health Office. 
 

 
OTHER BUSINESS: 

Mrs. Young shared with the committee that the community doesn’t seem to know about 
our programs and asked about other avenues of communication.  I said I would follow up 
with Mrs. Smith our website coordinator about how to make sure the information is on the 
Borough’s website and I said I would look into other platforms like Facebook, etc.  

ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn at 7:15pm was made by Mrs. Rodrigues and 
seconded by Mrs. Andrus. 


